
 

                           COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA 
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

COMMONWEALTH KEYSTONE BUILDING 
400 NORTH STREET 

HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17120 

 
 

March 28, 2024
 

Docket No. A-2024-3045374 
Utility Code:  1116190 

 
TOM O’LEARY  
PINNACLE POWER LLC 
5847 SAN FELIPE SUITE 3700 
HOUSTON TX 77057   
  
 

Re: Application for the Abandonment of Electric Generation Supplier License for 
Pinnacle Power, LLC. 

 
 
Dear Mr. O’Leary: 
 
 On December 1, 2023, Pinnacle Power LLC (Pinnacle Power) filed an application to 
abandon its Electric Generation Supplier (EGS) license as a supplier in Pennsylvania.  Pinnacle 
Power was issued an EGS license on April 3, 2014, to serve residential, small commercial (25 
kw and under demand), large commercial (over 25 kw demand), industrial, and governmental 
customers in the electric distribution company service territories of PECO Energy Company, 
PPL Electric Utilities Corporation, Pennsylvania Electric Company, and Duquesne Light 
Company in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.    
 

There are no outstanding fines pending against Pinnacle Power.  There are also no 
outstanding formal or informal complaints and Pinnacle Power does not serve any customers. 

 
Based on the foregoing, the notification provisions under 52 PA Code Section 54.41(b) 

are waived, as are the notification provisions in the Interim Guidelines Regarding Notification 
by an EGS of Operational Changes Affecting Customer Service and Contracts, at Docket No. 
M-00960890F0013.   

 
We believe that the relinquishment and abandonment of Pinnacle Power’s license will 

have no impact on the public, EDCs, or default service providers.  Therefore, the Commission 
approves, by this Secretarial Letter, Pinnacle Power’s application to abandon its EGS License at 
Docket No. A-2013-2396610 and its license is cancelled. 

 
 The Secretary’s Bureau shall remove the company’s name from all active utility lists 
maintained by the Commission.  The Bureau of Administrative Services shall remove the 
company from all assessment lists. Additionally, if there are no outstanding claims against 
Pinnacle Power’s financial security sixty (60) days after the service date of this letter, the 
Secretary’s Bureau shall return Pinnacle Power’s financial security instrument.  
 
 



 If you have any questions in this matter, please contact Lee Yalcin of the Bureau of 
Technical Utility Services at lyalcin@pa.gov or 717-787-6723. 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Rosemary Chiavetta 
 Secretary 
 
 
Cc: Bureau of Administration, Financial & Assessments, PUC 

Cyndi Page by email at cypage@pa.gov. 
 

 
 
  
 

 
 

mailto:lyalcin@pa.gov
mailto:cypage@pa.gov

	March 28, 2024
	Rosemary Chiavetta

